MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 13th DECEMBER 2004
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day




Cllr Johnson                                                     Cllr Pell

Mrs. T Block (Clerk)

In Attendance:


Cllr Claridge


	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	No apologies had been received
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Cllr Johnson distributed copies of his email correspondence with Glyn Phillips regarding the reed bed.  The maintenance is now being undertaken and will be monitored.

Cllr Pell reported that he had received a response from the RHS about the tree sampling and the tree must be removed.  Cllr Gardener said he would cause this to happen before it became dangerous.

Cllr Gardener agreed to clarify with Mr Wye the cutting of the green at the pond.
	WG

	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest
	

	
	
	

	4
	Planning Applications
	

	
	The Bowl Inn – The Council agreed that Cllr Johnson would respond to the effect that the Council supports the application for refurbishment.

Hilldane – The Council agreed that Cllr Johnson should respond to the effect that the Council felt the proposed planning application would make the property too large and would not suit its surrounding area.

The Radio Mast - The Council agreed that Cllr Johnson should respond to the effect that the Council does not want any commercial masts. 
	LJ

LJ

LJ

	
	
	

	5
	Finalising the budget and the Precept
	

	
	The budget was finalised to the value of £3041.  It was agreed that in light of the previous concurrent functions grant and the reclamation of VAT the Council would precept for £2,500 for the Financial Year 2005/2006.


	

	6
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.


	

	7
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.


	

	8
	Correspondence
	

	
	The Clerk informed the Council that the meeting on 4 x 4s at Godmersham Village Hall on 14th December would be at 8.00pm.  The Clerk also informed the Council that planning application response time is to be extended to 24 days.


	

	12
	Any Other Business
	

	
	The Council agreed that Cllr Johnson should ask the residents of Beckets Close if they would like parking to be provided, but would need to explain that this may incur costs for them.  A leaflet is to be designed and delivered asking for feedback on this suggestion.


	LJ

	13
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 11th January 2005.
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

